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DATES TO REMEMBER

APRIL
8 Assembly 2P & 6M
9 Photo catch up 
11 PBL Rewards Day
12  ANZAC Service

12 Last Day of Term  1

30 First Day of Term 2

MAY
7 Cross Country

8 Mothers Day Stall

10 Mothers Day Breaky 
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Easter Hat Parade 
On March 28th, Wadalba Primary School hosted its 
annual Easter Hat Parade. It was so wonderful to see 
so many families, including parents, grandparents 
and caregivers. It was an eggciting morning with 
students proudly showcasing their imaginative hat 
designs which impressed all our guests. Chocolate 
Easter eggs were awarded in each class for the best 
hat and one for the winners of our class colouring 
competition. Our student leaders were busy selling 
raffle tickets prior to the parade resulting in the 
opportunity for lots more prizes. Meanwhile, as the 
parade unfolded, the Easter Bunny made a surprise 
visit to each classroom, leaving behind a chocolate 
surprise for everyone. Thank you to all who attended 
our Easter hat parade or who contributed to the 
creation of the extraordinary hat designs that made 
this event possible. We hope you all had a happy 
Easter.

CONGRATULATIONS to all the lucky 
winners:
Colouring Competition

Giribil – Kyedan Wigham 

Bibidja – Matthew Blunt 

KJ – Marlia Green 

KS -  Bonnie Loane 

1R – Emmett Small 

1N – Alicia Hudspith 

2M- Kaichi Fuste Torres 

2P – Havana Morgan 

3/4T – Aniwa Rickus 

3W – Lilah Bidgood 

4/5H – Aurora Sultana 

5S – Owen Stephens 

6M – Heidi Mileshkin 

6K – Sophia Johnston-Trotsenko

Best Hat 

Giribil – Harley Lister 

Bibidja - Lilliana Chan Smit 

KJ – Hunter Goldsworthy 

KS – Lenny Breedon 

1R – Phoebe Marshall 

1N – Hugo Begg 

2M – April Henry 

2P – Chase Parry 

3/4T – Elora Schmidt 

3W – Imahli Poi 

4/5H – Khloe Parry 

5S – Lewis Peate 

6M – Marcus Lock 

6K – Liam Monaghan
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Easter Hat Parade continued
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Easter Hat Parade continued
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Easter Hat Parade continued
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Easter Hat Parade continued
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Easter Hat Parade continued
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Easter Hat Parade continued
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Easter Hat Parade continued
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Debating
On the 27th Of March, our debating group made 
their way to Budgewoi Public School to learn the 
intricacies of debating. They were very much 
entertained by the very loud and very enigmatic 
Anthony who showed us how to argue our point 
effectively and politely while backing up our opinion 
with evidence. We also found out how important it is 
to know how to rebut the opinions and arguments of 
the other team. 

We had students from years 4 – 6 chosen for 
this opportunity. Next week, they will share their 
knowledge with the rest of the group and a team will 
be chosen to represent our very successful school. 
The Wadalba Gliders successfully argued many 
topics in the Premier’s Debating Challenge for many 
years now. I am sure that doesn’t shock any parents 
at home. As we all know, our kids are very good at 
arguing their opinion! Now our debating team will be 
able to argue with extra style!
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Visits to the Deputy Principal 
Each week Ms Sanday and Mrs Malu welcome students into the Primary Deputy Principal’s office who have 

been sent to show off their fantastic work. It is one of the biggest highlights of being a Deputy Principal. Here 
are some of the visitors from the last fortnight.
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In The Spotlight - SLSO’s
Name: Carole Beckley (Miss Carole) 

My job is: School Learning Support Officer  

What I like best about my job: Working with kids 

My favourite colour is: Teal 

My favourite subject when I was at school was: Sport 

My passion is: Speech Pathology 

My favourite food is: Chicken Schnitzel 

My favourite movie is:  Under the Tuscan Sun 

If I could travel anywhere in the world it would 
be: Amalfi Coast 

In my free time I love: Beach walks 

I love time with family and friends

Name: Lucie Vojtiskova (Miss Lucie) 

My job is:  School support learning officer (SLSO) 

What I like best about my job: working with students 
individually or in small groups (you get to know 
students better and from different perspective) 

My favourite colour is: green 

My favourite subject when I was at school was: 
Maths 

My favourite subject to teach is: Maths 

My favourite food is: cheesecake 

My favourite book is:  any book that has a mystery to 
solve 

If I could travel anywhere in the world it would be:  
anywhere in Europe 

In my free time I love: reading, watching my kids 
doing their sport 

I’m looking forward to: ​ trip to Europe 
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In The Spotlight - SLSO’s
Name: Rhiannon Fairman (Miss Rhi)  

My job is: SLSO Primary  

What I like best about my job: Supporting children 
with their learning and wellbeing.  

                       My favourite colour is: Blue	  

My favourite subject when I was at school 
was: English 

My favourite subject to teach is: Literacy 

My favourite food is: Nachos 

My favourite book is:  Too many to name! I love 
reading! Re-reading the Outlander series at the 

moment.  

My favourite movie is: Anything scary..  

If I could travel anywhere in the world it would 
be: Around Australia 

In my free time I love: Reading and spending time 
with friends and family.  

I’m looking forward to: ​Doing up our bus and 
travelling. 
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Opportunity Class
Attention current Year 4 families 
Opportunity class (OC) applications 
opening 
OC Year 5 entry in 2025: Applications are open 4 
April-20 May 2024 

What are opportunity classes? 
Opportunity classes are one of the ways the NSW 
Department of Education supports high potential 
and gifted students. The classes help students learn 
by: 

- grouping them with other gifted students 

- using specialised teaching methods so students can 
learn concepts in more detail and more quickly 

- supporting their wellbeing needs. 

Most students in opportunity classes enjoy learning 
with peers who have similar abilities and interests. 
Opportunity classes are not zoned. 

Where are they located? 
There are 86 primary schools with opportunity 
classes in NSW each year. 

- 54 schools are located in metropolitan Sydney 

- 31 schools are located in rural or regional centres  

- a virtual class, Aurora College, for rural and remote 
students is available in over 600 authorised host 
schools. 

Students successfully placed attend the opportunity 
class full time in Years 5 and 6 at the relevant public 
school.  

In most cases, students who have accepted a place 
in an opportunity class will leave their current school 
to attend the school with the opportunity class. 
Our closest Opportunity Class is located at WYONG 
PUBLIC SCHOOL. 

Should you apply?  
If your child learns with greater ease and speed 
than their classmates, they may benefit from 
placement in an opportunity class. High potential 
and gifted children need to be challenged so they 
remain engaged with their education. Discuss the 

opportunity with your child and look through the 
information together on Opportunity classes – Year 
5. 

If you would like to discuss whether you think you 
should apply, please contact your child’s teacher. 

Equity provisions 
The Equity Placement Model helps to make access 
to opportunity classes fairer for the following under-
represented groups: 

- students from low socio-educational advantage 
backgrounds 

- Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander students 

- students from rural and remote locations 

- students with disability. 

The Equity Placement Model holds up to 20% of 
places at each school for students from these groups 
to support an increase in their participation.  

Students from these groups may be considered 
for equity placement if their test performance is 
within 10% of general applicants for each school. 
Learn more about the placement process and the 
placement test at Opportunity classes (Year 5 – 6). 

Ready to apply? 
Apply online at: education.nsw.gov.au/oc

https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/parents-and-carers/choosing-a-school-setting/selective-high-schools/fair-access#epm
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/parents-and-carers/choosing-a-school-setting/selective-high-schools/choosing-a-school/opportunity-classes
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/parents-and-carers/choosing-a-school-setting/selective-high-schools/choosing-a-school/opportunity-classes
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Road Safety 
Staying Safe on the Roads During School Holidays 

As the school holidays approach, many students 
across New South Wales eagerly anticipate a break 
from classes, homework, and early mornings. It’s a 
time for relaxation, fun, and adventures with family 
and friends. However, amidst the excitement, it’s 
crucial to remember the importance of road safety. 

Whether you’re heading on a road trip with your 
family or simply biking around your neighbourhood, 
observing road safety rules is paramount to ensure a 
happy and incident-free holiday. 

Here are some essential tips to keep in mind: 

1. Buckle Up: Always wear your seatbelt when 
travelling in a car, regardless of how short the 
journey may be. Seatbelts significantly reduce the 
risk of injury or death in the event of a crash. 

2. Stay Alert: Whether you’re walking, cycling, or 
skateboarding, it’s vital to stay focused and aware of 
your surroundings. Avoid distractions such as using 
your phone or listening to loud music while on the 
road. 

3. Look Both Ways: Before crossing the road, 
remember to stop, look, and listen. Check for 
oncoming traffic from both directions, and only 
cross when it’s safe to do so. Use designated 
crossings whenever possible. 

4. Wear Protective Gear: If you’re riding a bike, 
skateboard, or scooter, don’t forget to wear a 
helmet. Helmets can prevent serious head injuries 
and even save lives in the event of a fall or collision. 

5. Be Visible: If you’re out and about during dawn, 
dusk, or at night, make sure you’re visible to drivers. 
Wear bright or reflective clothing and use lights 
or reflectors on your bike or scooter to increase 
visibility. 

6. Obey Traffic Laws: Whether you’re a pedestrian, 
cyclist, or passenger in a vehicle, it’s essential to obey 
all traffic laws and signals. This includes adhering to 
speed limits, traffic signs, and signals. 

7. Speak Up: If you’re travelling with friends or 
family, don’t hesitate to speak up if you notice any 
unsafe behaviour. Encourage everyone to prioritise 
road safety and speak out if they see any potential 
risks or hazards. 

By following these simple yet crucial tips, you can 
help ensure a safe and enjoyable school holiday for 
yourself and those around you. Remember, road 
safety is everyone’s responsibility, so let’s work 
together to make our roads safer for everyone. 

Wishing you all a wonderful and safe school holiday 
filled with unforgettable adventures! 
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School Holiday Activities 
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